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Ref: CRPH/IRCom/40/2021 

Date: 2 December 2021

H.E. Mr. X aysom phone Phomvihane 

President o f  the National Assembly 

Lao PDR

Excellency,

On behalf o f the Committee Representing Pyidaungsu Hluttaw and the Myanmar 
People and on my own behalf, I extend my warmest wishes and congratulations 
to you, Honourable Members and your people, on the occasion o f the 46th 
anniversary of the founding o f the Lao People’s Democratic Republic.

Together the Lao People’s Democratic Republic and Myanmar have built a strong 
relationship and established a close political, economic, and people-to-people 
ties. I am confident that our exciting strengthened relations and strong 
cooperation will be further enhanced between our parliaments, people and 
countries.

On this auspicious occasion, I would like to wish Your Excellency and the Lao 
people, a peaceful and prosperous year.

H.E. Mr. Aung Kyi Nyunt

Chairman o f Committee Representing Pyidaungsu Hluttaw (CRPH) 

Myanmar
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